From: Dean McNamara [mailto:Dean.McNamara@tasman.govt.nz]

Sent: Friday, 11 May 2018 9:43 AM

To: Mapua and Districts Community Association

Subject: FW: Total Mobility funding

Hello Elena,

I was asked at the last meeting to provide information in relation to the number of people who use the subsidised taxi chits. Unfortunately, as described below, we don't have a break down by area currently, but these are the statistics that we have.

There is a possibility that I may not be able to make this months meeting so I am forwarding you the information. Also, I have arranged for someone from TDC to address the Sewage connection issue that Hugh raised with me last month.

Kind regards,

Dean McNamara

Councillor **DDI** 03 543 8400 | **Mobile** 0275 384 384 | <u>Dean.McNamara@tasman.govt.nz</u>

Private Bag 4, Richmond 7050, NZ

http://TDCME.nz

This e-mail message and any attached files may contain confidential information, and may be subject to legal professional privilege. If you are not the intended recipient, please delete.

Dean McNamara

Councillor

DDI 03 543 8400 | **Mobile** 0275 384 384 | <u>Dean.McNamara@tasman.govt.nz</u> Private Bag 4, Richmond 7050, NZ





This e-mail message and any attached files may contain confidential information, and may be subject to legal professional privilege. If you are not the intended recipient, please delete.

From: Megan Bell

Sent: Friday, May 11, 2018 9:27 AM

To: Dean McNamara

Cc: Mike Tasman-Jones; Jamie McPherson **Subject:** RE: Total Mobility funding

Good morning Cr McNamara

The NCC administer and our Council pays an agreed amount each year, which was based on a proportion of users.

Marg Parfitt (NCC) has provided the details below:

A description of the scheme is on our website....this explains the subsidy of $$10\,$ or 50% of the fare(the less of the two) .

It does cover TDC areas where a provider exists. Currently there is no provider in Golden Bay or Murchison.

http://nelson.govt.nz/services/transport/roads/total-mobility-passenger-transport/

We have just (this week) moved across to the electronic card system (Ridewise) and our database of membership has been reviewed as part of that project.

We will have a much richer data set going forward as the Ridewise platform will be able to produce reports about usage and where travel took place.

We know that overall the scheme subsidised for 40,000 trips in the last year, using \$241,000 of subsidy. At this time I can not give you a breakdown of what percentage of that travel took place in TDC confines or was by TDC residents.

The figure of \$85K that TDC contribute to the overall scheme was based on an estimate of where TM members live from an old database – which estimated approximately one third of the members live within TDC boundaries.

And this is the link on the Tasman District Website: http://www.tasman.govt.nz/transport/walking-mobility/total-mobility/

I hope this information is helpful.

Kind regards Megan